Jan 16, 2015 Alumni

CMMC COLLEGE OF NURSING ALUMNI ASSOCIATION Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2015

The Alumni meeting was held at the college with sixteen members present for a brown bag luncheon. The business meeting was called to order by Patricia Dyer, Vice President in Dorothy Crowley Noel's absence.

The meeting began with an interesting report on the History of Military Nursing by Gloria Hall. Thank you Gloria.

Minutes of the previous meeting: The minutes were reviewed and accepted.

<u>Treasure's report:</u> Report submitted by Shirley Quinlan our new treasurer, good job Shirley. Annual report also given. Motion to accept given by Sally Bates and seconded by Polly Bussiere. The motion was accepted by unanimous vote.

Committee reports:

Scholarships and Loans Report: Report submitted by Betty Campbell chairperson. Eleven students applied for scholarships and each applicant received \$470.00. A total of \$5170.00. Betty Campbell, chairman suggested that we as an alumni personally give the checks out to the students to show our interest, the importance of the Alumni and to encourage their future involvement. It was also suggested that we supply pictures to the newspaper.

Remembrance Committee Report: Report given by Jean Pulkkinen, many cards, flowers and visits were made. Thank you for a great job.

- <u>Newsletter Committee:</u> Report given by Beverly Peterson. Need to discuss our place of mailing at our March meeting.
- Membership Committee report: Report given by Polly Bussiere. The committee discussed what they needed to accomplish in 2015. It was suggested that putting